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Communications from the Mayor 

Donations Recommendations 
Urban County Council Meeting: August 14, 2025 
Pursuant to CAO Policy 48 – Donations, the following donation recommendations will 
be placed on the Mayor’s Report for approval at the Council Meeting:  

(1) Accepting and approving the following donations for the following departments 
and divisions:  

(a) Mayor’s Office – accepting a donation from the Bluegrass Community 
Foundation: $1,600 for event design expenses for the Sense of Place 
event on June 19, 2025. (Budget amendment #13812) 

(b) Division of Environmental Services – accepting a donation from the 
Cosmic Colors, Inc. DBA Big Bang Customs: (60) baseball type hats used 
as event giveaways for 2025 Reforest the Bluegrass (estimated value 
$745). 

(c) Division of Parks and Recreation – accepting a donation from Friends of 
Ali Crane: a memorial bench to be installed at Veterans Park in memory of 
Ali Crane, who was instrumental in reviving and sustaining a local 
women’s rugby team (estimated value $2,500).  

(d) Division of Fire and Emergency Services – accepting a donation from 
Kentucky State Police: a Subsalve Vehicle Recovery System VRS2000 
Underwater Diving Lift bag system utilized by divers to recover submerged 
vehicles. (estimated value $3,633). 

(e) Mayor’s Office – accepting a donation from Adath Israel Congregation: 
$100 to the One Lexington Be the Change scholarship program. (Budget 
amendment #13861) 

 


